

All Board Members and club members, the newly elected President will be contacting you seeking to return or appoint new Chairmen to fill vacant positions. Serve your club well by serving as a Chairman.

IAST MONTH:
Mr. Waldo Ford, former Professor of Geology at El Camino
College, spoke on
geological formations
and rock classification. It was a scholarly and fascinating
discussion of terra
firma.
Also, club elect-

ions were held.

Officers will be installed at our December meeting. They are:

President -- Karen Holley

1st Vice President --

Ed Hancock 2nd Vice President --

Bert Muensterman

Treasurer -- Frank Denison Secretary -- Carol Kennedy Show Chairman --

Jack Wadleigh

LETTER FROM OUR OUT GOING PRESIDENT

Dear Club Members,

I want to thank all of you for your support these past three years as I "held the reins" of our club. I especially thank the Elected Officers and Board Members who performed their jobs so well. My job was made easy.

Now lets rally around Karen and our club wil continue to grow and our knowledge of cactus and succulents increase.

Mary Belle Wallenhorst

SOUTH COAST CACTUS AND SUCCULENT SOCIETY meeting December 14, 1980; at 1:30 P.M.

at the South Coast Botanic Gardens 26300 Crenshaw Blvd. Palos Verdes Peninsula

\*NOTE: our meeting will be held in our regular meeting place -classroom of the Francis Young Auditorium.

Again we'll celebrate the season with finger foods and festive company. There will be a game, a raffle. a contest of the best holiday decoration using cacti and/or other succulents, and a gift exchange. The gift exchange is optional but if you wish to particpate the gift should relate directly to our plant interest and should have a minimium value of \$2.00. Please enclose your name with your gift. Don't forget to bring your favorite finger foods (cold cuts. fresh vegetables, cookies, etc.). Come eat and be merry!

Warm thanks are extended to Roselind Hancock (coordinator), and to all who participated in our club's display at "Holiday at the Gardens". Your creative effort gave much pleasure to visitors to the gardens.

PAY YOUR ANNUAL DUES
Fill out and return the membership
form you received with your newsletter to our new Membership
Chairman Norma Holley. Don't delay any longer, pay your 1981 Dues
NOW. Don't miss being included in
the 1981 Membership Roster, and
don't miss receiving any of the
newsletters.